AUG 1 0 1931

MEMORANDUM FOR: Darrell G. Eisenhut, Director

Division of Licensing

FROM:

Richard H. Vollmer, Director

Division of Engineering

SUBJECT:

REQUEST FOR SURVEY OF OIL FILLED TRANSFORMERS

WITHIN BUILDINGS

I would like to compile information on the operating nuclear plants that have oil filled transformers within buildings containing safety and shutdown systems and whether the fire protection for these transformers complies with HRC guidelines delineated in Section D.1.h of Appendix A to ETP-ASB 9.5-1. To make such a compilation expediously. I request that the Project Managers conduct a telephone survey over the next two weeks to obtain answers to the following questions:

- 1. Does the plant have oil-filled transformers within buildings containing safety or shutdown systems? Yes or No.
- 2. If yes, how many transformers and does the fire protection meet MRC guidelines?

Original signed by: Richard K. Vellmer

Richard H. Vollmer, Director Division of Engineering

cc: W. Johnston

R. Tedesco

G. Lainas

T. Hovak

V. Beharoya

S. Varga

T. Ippolito

R. Clark

J. Stoltz . B. J. Youngblood

A. Schwencer

F. Hiraglia

J. Hiller

D. Crutchfield

T. Wambach

R. Ferguson

CMEB:DE RFerguson:mb

CMEB:DE VBenaroya

AD: MEQE: DE WJohnston

01 107

8110/20281

D:DE RVollmer. 01 107